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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY 

REGULAR SESSION 

April 6, 2015 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on April 

6, 2015 with the following present:  Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Chester Deloatch, 

Virginia Spruill and Joseph Barrett 

    

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, and Michelle Nelson 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A 10-minute work session was held to discuss today’s agenda items. Chairwoman Greene called 

upon County Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner mentioned that item number 2 

under Tab 6 should be removed. Also, under Tab 6, item number 7, add a Proclamation for Relay 

for Life, and a Resolution for Opposition of Sunday Hunting. 

 

Commissioner Carter asked for the Board, along with the County Manager and County Attorney 

to develop “just cause” for the tax appeals that the Board will be faced with next month. He feels 

they need to be consistent in what they do towards the citizens as far as either delaying, 

dismissing, or adjusting taxes. He believes they need to develop a policy or procedure.  

 

Chairwoman Greene mentioned that she and Vice-Chairman Barrett have talked to the County 

Attorney about setting up some type of policy. Chairwoman Greene also mentioned a 

conversation some time ago about procedures for the Board. County Manager Turner stated that 

her office is working on this, and will hopefully have it by the next meeting. 

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairwoman Greene called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when 

citizens could make comments.  

 

Chairwoman Greene delivered the Invocation, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for March 16, 2015: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the 

Regular Session Minutes for March 16, 2015.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Closed Session Minutes for March 16, 2015: 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the Closed 

Session Minutes for March 16, 2015.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Work Session Minutes for March 31, 2015: 
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A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the Work 

Session Minutes for March 31, 2015.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Agenda for April 6, 2015: 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Robert Carter to approve the amended 

agenda for April 6, 2015. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Relay for Life Proclamation: 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board to present a proclamation for 

Relay for Life declaring to “Paint the County Purple” beginning April 1
st
 to May 31

st
 to show an 

act of participation in the Relay for Life campaign. They are asking for residents to display a 

purple bow on their premises. The Relay for Life event will be held on May 15
th

 and 16
th

 at the 

Cultural and Wellness Center.  

 

A motion was made by Robert Carter and seconded by Joseph Barrett to hereby proclaim April 

1
st
 to May 31

st
 as “Paint the County Purple” in Northampton County urging all residents to 

recognize and participate in the Relay for Life events held in the community. Question Called:  

All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENT WHICH IS 

HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES:  
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Public Hearing- Revolving Loan Fund Application: 

 

Chairwoman Greene recessed regular session to conduct a Public Hearing. 

 

Mr. Gary Brown, EDC Director, appeared before the Board for a Public Hearing related to 

participation in the Northampton County Revolving Loan Fund Program by Bellwether 

Ventures, LLC dba Bay Sire Bistro, Winery and Alehouse. However, documentation has not yet 

been finalized for presentation to the County Attorney, the County Manager, or to the Board. 

 

Mr. Brown asked that the Board recess the Public Hearing to be reconvened until Monday, April 

20, 2015. 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Joseph Barrett to recess the Public 

Hearing for April 20, 2015. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

County Attorney McKellar noted that the Board needs to specify a time. Chairwoman Greene 

asked the Clerk for a time. Ms. Nelson gave a time of 1:05 pm. 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES:  
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Board of Education Requests, Lake Gaston Clean-Up Day Resolution, ECBH Board 

Appointments, Reappointment of Animal Cruelty Investigator, Lake Gaston Weed Control 

Council Appointment, and Management Matters: 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board with a request from the 

Board of Education to transfer funds. This was presented previously at the joint meeting between 

the Commissioners and the Board of Education. The School Board is asking for approval to 

transfer $25,000 from the sale of Jackson Eastside into current expense.  

 

A motion was made by Robert Carter and seconded by Joseph Barrett to approve the transfer of 

funds from the sale of the Jackson Eastside property to Northampton County Schools for the 

capital outlay project to be completed.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Ms. Turner also presented a resolution from the Board of Education concerning driver education 

funding. 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the 

resolution.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Next, Ms. Turner presented a resolution in support of Lake Gaston Clean-Up Day which will be 

held on May 30, 2015.  

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the resolution 

that endorses and supports Take Pride in Lake Gaston Clean-Up Day 2015.  Question Called:  

All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Ms. Turner also appeared before the Board concerning ECBH’s presentation at a previous 

Commissioners’ meeting in reference to forming a Regional Advisory Board. They are asking 

for some members to that Board—one would be a County Commissioner, and the other would be 

someone with expertise in Social Services, Finance, or Health Care. Ms. Turner asked which 

Commissioner would like to serve. She also asked Vice-Chairman Barrett and Commissioner 

Carter if they could think of someone for the Regional Advisory Board (since they serve on the 

Boards of Health and Social Services). 

 

Chairwoman Greene asked if they could revisit this issue.  

 

Ms. Turner also asked the Board to reappoint Ms. Karen Cole as the Northampton County 

Animal Cruelty Investigator. This is an annual reappointment. 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to reappoint Ms. 

Karen Cole as the Northampton County Animal Cruelty Investigator.  Question Called:  All 

present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Ms. Turner also asked the Board about an appointment to the Lake Gaston Weed Control 

Council. There are two vacant spots, but Ms. Turner only has one individual who is willing to 

serve at this time. The applicant is Mr. Larry Liles from the Henrico area. 
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A motion was made by Robert Carter and seconded by Virginia Spruill that Mr. Larry Liles be 

appointed to the Weed Control Council for Lake Gaston.  Question Called:  All present voting 

yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Ms. Turner brought another resolution before the Board opposing Sunday hunting.  

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the resolution 

about the Senate Bill 658 which would oppose hunting on Sunday with firearms.  Question 

Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

Finally, Ms. Turner gave an update to the Board. She has been speaking with Ms. Vaughn 

Upshaw with the School of Government concerning a Board Retreat. Ms. Upshaw is available 

late July and August. The cost of having a representative from the School of Government is 

$1,200 a day.  

 

Ms. Vaughn said she would look into some kind of scholarship or funding options that may help 

with the cost. Ms. Turner stated that she can continue to look around for other options. 

 

Ms. Turner also noted that she is still looking into, and working on the redistricting issue. Mr. 

Richie Harding came before the Board concerning this issue previously. He was concerned about 

citizens not knowing where to vote, and the district lines being dis-proportional, etc. Ms. Turner 

also reminded the Board that she will be starting on Department budgets this week. She will be 

meeting with Department Heads and going over their budgets for the next two weeks. Ms. 

Turner is hoping to begin budget work sessions the first week in May. 

 

Ms. Turner informed the Board that she held a Department Head retreat on March 27
th

. She 

believes the Department Heads enjoyed themselves, and they got to learn about each other and 

their departments, managing stress, and succession planning. She will have something printed up 

for the Board so that they can see what they did at the retreat.  

 

 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

 HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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Citizens/Board Comments: 

 

Chairwoman Greene called for Citizens Comments. 

 

School Counselors Margaret Putney and Kendra Floyd appeared before the Board on behalf of 

Northampton County High School to invite the Board to the Northampton County Mock 

Commissioners’ Meeting on April 28, 2015, starting around 9:00 am. She is asking for the 

Commissioners to attend to support the students. 

 

There was a discussion about inviting students from other schools for the Mock Commissioners’ 

Meeting. They may need to move locations to accommodate additional students.  

 

Ms. Marla Jerman, for Relay for Life appeared before the Board to speak about the “Paint the 

County Purple” proclamation. She also mentioned that their purple bows are for sale. 

 

Chairwoman Greene called for Board Comments. 

 

Commissioner Carter asked for support for our youth. He recalls a time where he initiated a 

program where a student from all of the high schools—Northeast Academy, KIPP Pride, 

Northampton East and West—was given an opportunity to come and sit in on the 

Commissioners’ meeting twice during the month. Somehow the program stopped. He asked if 

the Board feels this is a good learning opportunity for students, he would like to see them 

reinitiate the program whereby each school would be given a month. He feels it will involve the 

support of the Superintendent and the guidance counselors, because they will be the ones to 

select the students from the prospective school. The Board consensus is to continue with the 

program. Chairwoman Greene believes that the first of the school year would be an ideal time to 

start back up. County Manager Turner will get with the Superintendent on the logistics of the 

program. 

 

Commissioner Spruill stated that she enjoyed the meeting with Senator Ingram and 

Representative Wray. She felt the meeting was very informative and felt the representatives 

heard the Board. 

 

Chairwoman Greene agreed that the meeting was very productive. She told Senator Ingram that 

she felt it was good that she was already having Town Hall meetings trying to see what their 

concerns are. She is looking forward to the Board having a working relationship with the 

Senator. 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to adjourn.  Question 

Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

       

Michelle Nelson, Clerk to the Board  

“r.m. 04-06-15” 


